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From the President: 
 
Looking at the calendar we have four 
months until the 4th annual Idaho 
!ǊǘƛǎǘǊȅ Lƴ ²ƻƻŘ ǎƘƻǿΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ 
yet started on your new woodcarving 
entry you have time enough to get 
started. 
In view of this being a competitive 
show it is perhaps timely we consider 
how to compete successfully. Carving 
a Winnerτhow one goes about to 

Our Guild meets the second Thursday of each month September through May 
at 6:30 P.M. at the Woodcraft located at the Overland Park Shopping Center at 
7005 West Overland Road, Boise ID 83709   (208) 338-1190.   

άCandy corn 
 Autumn season 
 Red Maple leaves  
 VΩǎ of geese winging in the sky 
 Exactly the right time to CARVEέ 
-Acrostic poem by Paula Sharp 

create a carving will greatly influence the probability 
of having a Blue Ribbon Winner. Probably the most 
important (and difficult) step is coming up with an  
award winning idea; the rest of the processes will  
probably be the easier part. 
 
Many of you have participated in prior wood carving  
competitions so you will have some ideas of what will 
be required to produce/carve a winner.  In review of  
what criteria many of the competitive shows use to 
judge ǿƛǘƘΣ L ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛŀ ǳǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ /ŀǊǾŜǊΩǎ 
Congress.  
 
 There are four basic criteria used in judging: 
1) Originality & Design: Unusual and exceptional interpretations of the 
subject matter are true to life.  Where applicable, consider proportions, 
anatomy, balance, and perspective. Use of light and shadows, and use of 
color.  Is the piece of original design, a copy of a rough out, or from a 
class or workshop seminar project? 
2) Skilled Execution:  Have good caving techniques been used? Is there 
proper fit of add-ons such as objects in hands?  Consider the complexity 
and difficulty of carving as a one-piece unit. 
3) Surface Finish: Application of finishes, consistent sanding, and 
removal of blemishes such as fuzz.  Does the finish enhance the grain? 
Choice of color and application in relationship to the overall work. 
4) Final Representation: In view of all the above, take into consideration 
the decorative value and worthiness of the exhibit and continuity. 
 
To further prepare for the February Showτά/ƘŜŎƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƎƻ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊέ 
when you enter your projects.  Even if you have a record of successful 
ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ 
has a better carving than yours. Having good composition, a fresh 
approach to your subject, with clean carving and a good finish count the 
ƳƻǎǘΦ  aƻǎǘ ƧǳŘƎŜǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǎƻƭŜƭȅ ƻƴ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ alone 
 
As you proceed with your project rememberτa poorly created or 
ŎƻƳǇƻǎŜŘ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ŜǾŜǊ ōŜ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƻƴǘŜƴŘŜǊΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ 
avoid some common mistakes that judges look for, such as: 
SQUARE CORNERS- take the time to round out your carvingτŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜŀǾŜ 
it looking boxy or band sawn looking.  
PROFILING- this relates to having all of the elements of the carving 
oriented in the same plane as it was band sawed yielding a boxy look. 
Move the head slightly turned to one side or up and down; put some 
ŎǳǊǾŜ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŀƴƛƳŀƭΩǎ ǎǇƛƴŜΦ !ǾƻƛŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀǊƳǎΣ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ƭŜƎǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜǘ 
sawn/carved in the same plane. 
EYES- the eyes will make or break what could be an award winning 
ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎΦ  tǊƻǇŜǊ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŀȅ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȅŜǎ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ 
overemphasized. Unevenly placed, different sizes/shapes, one 
protruding out further will negate the overall quality. 
BODY PROPORTIONS- body parts should not be out of place should be 
correct size and proportions. 

Next Meeting 
November 10 

November Project 
Chip Carving – see 
page 4 

mailto:dsharpcarver@hotmail.com
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Carving Tip - When working with wood that is either 
too hard or too soft, to achieve good detail, I apply a 
50/50 mix of rubbing alcohol and water to the area.  
Once the mixture is absorbed into the wood, I find 
that it cuts much more easily.  -White Eagle 

UN EVEN CUTS- make smooth clean cuts with sharp tools!  Carefully clean out corners and 
undercuts.  When the object requires sanding, sand again and then sand some more.  Use 
sharp tools when making tool-textured finishes.  You gotta have SHARP TOOLS and keep 
sharpening them as you continue to carve. 
CARICTURES- remember they are supposed to be funny-the joke should be fairly obvious. 
BREAK AWAY FROM THE CROWD- ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǳŎƪ ƭƻƻƪǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŀǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ŘǳŎƪΣ ǘƘŜ 
judge will thus have to find additional ways to differentiate and it becomes more difficult to 
carve a winner. A novel or unique approach may serve you better than the same old tired 
themes. 
MUDDY PAINTING- neatness counts big time.  If your painted duck looks like a muddy painted 
duck it will be unconvincing to the judges.  Your caving techniques can be undermined by a 
poorly painted appearance. 
 
When the judges are finished with their objective based judging they must then move into the 
ǎǳōƧŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŀǊŜŀ ƻŦ ƧǳŘƎƛƴƎΦ  Lǘ ǘƘŜƴ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ άǘǊǳŜ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȅŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƘƻƭŘŜǊέΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ 
the judge will have the first, second, third place ribbon winners picked out. 
 
Treat every competition as a learning experience.  Seek out those carving which beat yours.  
²Ƙŀǘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŘƛŘ ƛǘ ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜΦ  ¢Ǌȅ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
experiences as you plan and executed your carving.  Learn new techniques; ask others how 
they accomplish some aspect you do not possess. 
 
In conclusion: 
 
1) Do your best to eliminate technical problem (s), it is the technical areas the judges put 
special attention to consider in the overall merit; 
2) After the technical details the judges are looking for the basics of simplicity and elegance.  
Good composition and uniqueness themes can serve you well;  
3) Plan ahead; spend the time needed to finish the carving without having to rush; 
4) After the competition, seek out the judges and ask for a fair and honest critique of your 
work, even if your carving was a winnerτyou might learn something new; 
5) Before submitting your entryτclean your carving. First impressions are most important, dirt, 
dust and grime obscure finishes and can draw attention to poorly carved areas where the dust 
Ƴŀȅ ŀŎŎǳƳǳƭŀǘŜΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ƧǳŘƎŜ ŀƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ŜȄŎǳǎŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪ. 
 
Roy Bosley 
President, Idaho Woodcarvers Guild 



άϦbƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ŎƻƳŜǎ 
And November goes, 
With the last red berries 
And the first white snows. 
-Elizabeth Coatsworth 

October 2011 Meeting Minutes 
The October meeting was called to order promptly at 6:30 pm on Oct 13th, 2011. 
 
Jodeena re-ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ƘŜǊǎŜƭŦ ŀǘ wƻȅΩǎ ōŜƘŜǎǘΦ 
 
WŀƴŜ ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ. Roy  
Bosley introduced the idea of putting the large portion of our funds into 
 ŀ /5 ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛƴ ƛǘΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǎŀǾƛƴƎǎ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ   
Suggested uses for this money would be to bring a judge in for the show, and have the judge also 
teach a class while here.  Also, there will be cash prizes for the show this year.  Amy made a motion 
to leave the funds as is for the time being, seconded by Dave Sharp, motion passes unanimously. 
 
The question of a post office box came up again, and was not discussed. 
 
Carolyn Greener read a letter from Eric Owens. He expressed his apologies for not being able to 
attend this meeting, and asked that the group delay more re-incorportion discussion for November, 
when he will be able to attend and answer questions more easily.  Don Brigham made a motion to 
delay, Amy seconded, motion passed unanimously.   
 
A question was posed concerning how the by-laws were being written.  Roy proposed a by-law 
writing committee.  Carolyn volunteered Eric Owens to be the point of contact for by laws.  
Suggestions and comments should be sent to his e-mail, and he will bring the results to be 
presented at the next meeting. 
 
Raffle items and usually collected by donation; any donations should be given to Carolyn Greener, 
ƻƴ ŀƴȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ǎƘŜΩǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΦ 
 
Dues are due!  Please give Jane $20 for each family membership. 
 
Gene Fuller gave a report on the CCA meeting.  All IWG members who attended the CCA weekend 
ŀǊŜ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ DŜƴŜΩǎ aŀǊŎƘ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ 
 
Scheduled workshops are as follows: 
January 21st and 28th will be Doug Rose, please let him know which is of more interest, a trout or a 
loon. 
 
March 17th and 18th will be Gene Fuller. Students will work on a bottle stopper or bust, with 
emphasis on expression. 
 
April 19th and 20th will be the Greeners, showing how to carve a NW Native American style bowl. 
 
May is reserved for Dorian and Polynesian carving.  
Show and tell started with Beck, with bark trees, in color! 
Carolyn brought Crying Woman, a NWNatAm story mask. 
Gene created a wood spirit in a tree, complete with raccoon. 
Jodeena showed a highly detailed teal hen. 
 
Business was concluded, and after a short break, Carolyn Greener taught a class on carving wooden 
blocks, for printing Christmas cards.  She did not pass out from nervousness, and several students 
finished their blocks and were able to make prints in class.  
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November Instruction 
Chip Carving - This from Kay Viste 
  
At the end of the Nov. meeting, time permitting, I will  
present  a short workshop on Swiss-style chip carving.  
I will have small boards to be carved into a plaque. 
  
I hope to cover : -the basic triangle cut border 
                               -a border with curves 
                               -a positive image border 
                               -corner fans 
 
The wood will have the designs pre-drawn including a simple sailboat for the 
center.  If any of you artists wish to put your own design in the center please 
bring you own pattern or idea.  The center area is small (maybe 2 1/2 x 3 
available for the design.  
  
Tools needed for this workshop:   
     -a chip carving knife (see picture for the shape of a Swiss-style 
       knife blade.        I will have 4-6 extra knives for you to borrow if  
       you need one.) 
      -a pencil and eraser 
      -a protective glove (it's a pretty small carving surface and will be held on your     
        knee) 
       -optional:  knee protective cover  

Chip-Carving Technique 
 

    Possibly the most ancient and easiest method for wood carving is the one in 
which chips are taken out from a wooden block or panel to create patterns for 
items of decorations around the house. In the chip-carving technique, also known 
as spoon carving, you use a knife to remove tiny wood chips from the panel or 
block. Mostly done in butternut, pine or mahogany, chip carving involves 
manipulating two surfaces--the face of the wooden panel or block and the cut 
intersecting point underneath the wooden surface. 
 
Read more: Wood Carving Techniques | eHow.com 
http://www.ehow.com/way_5207529_wood-carving-
techniques.html#ixzz1c3sleJx5 
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Show and Tell 

 "With night coming early, 
And dawn coming late, 
And ice in the bucket 
!ƴŘ ŦǊƻǎǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǘŜΦέ  -Elizabeth 
Coatsworth 

Carving Tip - LǘΩǎ never too late to start carving.  
Many artists have taken up carving after retiring, 
when they have more free time.   

Jodena Beard shared her 
beautiful Teal Hen that she 
carved in 2009.  She said it took 
her about a year because like so 
many of us she does not get to 
carve as often as she would like.  
She has always liked water fowl 
and we look forward to seeing 
the other ones that she has 
carved.  We are so glad she has 
joined our carving guild. 

Special Announcement To all Idaho Woodcarvers Guild members, 
 
     As part of our discussions about reorganization, it is URGENT that attendance at November's 
meeting is as well attended as possible. Let's pack the house. We will be discussing and voting on 
several proposals to strengthen our club and set it on the right track for the future. 
 
     I apologize that I was not there at October's meeting to get the ball rolling, so let's get it going 
correctly at the November meeting. We will be discussing how to complete the proper paperwork 
for the state of Idaho and the Internal Revenue Service, as they have changed their non-profit 
regulations. Hopefully we can outline a plan to correctly complete the steps required to 
reorganize and get our club back to the reasons we all joined the Idaho Woodcarvers Guild. I 
personally want to make sure we only have to do this political finagling one time. I know from 
speaking to many of you that this is not what you want to deal with during our meetings. We 
want to celebrate everyone's accomplishments, marvel at the creativity of the artists who belong 
to the IWG, and enjoy the fellowship that comes from being part of such a wonderful group of 
people. 
 
     So, if possible, please attend the IWG club meeting on November 10 so we can conclude this 
matter. If you are not able to attend, please call or email Eric Owens, Roy Bosley or Dave Sharp 
with any comments or concerns about this process. Some of you have already taken the time and 
relayed comments and concerns to other members on this process. Your words and thoughts are 
part of this and are highly valued. We will discuss your concerns and comments at the November 
meeting. 
 
Thanks! 
--  
Eric Owens 
208-695-6537 



Show and Tell, cont’d 

Gene Fuller carved a wood spirit 
in a tree.  He did extensive wood 
burning to the tree to make it look 
natural.  Peeking out of the top of 
the tree is a Great Grey Owl. 
Interesting fact ς The owls can 
hear voles and rodents under the 
snow and will hit the snow with its 
talons and face and come up with 
dinner. 

Don Brigham shared a story 
about a vole that was digging 
up his yard.  He and his wife 
came home after going out to 
dinner and saw a Great Grey 
Owl sitting on the neighbors 
roof.  No more Vole.  

Beck Beus showed us  
two great Cotton Wood 
Bark carving inspired by  
A class he took from  
Rick Jensen at the  
Jamboree last year in  
Boise. 
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Upcoming Classes offered by our members: 
 

Doug Rose will lead a two consecutive Saturday workshop In January 2012.  Possible 
projects are: 
 
 
 
   
John and Carolyn Greener have consented to lead a two day Saturday and Sunday 
workshop focusing on North American Indian heritage.  Carolyn sent the following 
pictures of possible things that could be carved during the two-day event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gene Fuller has also volunteered to put on a two days Saturday and Sunday 
workshop focusing on the carving and painting of small busts. 
 
Dorian Wheaton, though a very busy and traveling person, has indicated sometime 
during the spring he would like to conduct a two day Saturday and Sunday workshop 
focusing on Polynesian art. 
 
These will be fun and is a great opportunity to try something different 

Message from Doug Rose 
I am the librarian for the extensive collection of books and reference photos for 
bird carving that is available to IWG members.  Anyone who plans to do a wildfowl 
carving should check with me for reference materials to support their work.  Doug 
Rose 387-0492, roseboise@yahoo.com. 
Doug 

Carving Tip - When using palm gouges, it is easy to bang the knuckles or fingers of 
the pushing hand on the piece being carved.  Once you have banged yourself a few 
times, wrap the banged spot in vet wrap or elastic bandage material to soften future 
banging.  
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2012 IDAHO ARTISTRY IN WOOD SHOW 
 
The 2012 Idaho Artistry in Wood Show will be held Saturday, February 25 and 
Sunday, February 26 at the Boise Hotel and Conference Center, 3300 Vista Ave., 
Boise, Idaho. Competitors from all skill levels, Novice ς Expert, are invited to 
submit their entries for display and judging. The show will feature demonstrations, 
vendors, an auction and banquet. For the first time this year, cash prizes will be 
awarded for the top entries. 
 
Registration will take place on Friday, February 24, 2012 from 12-6 p.m. at the 
show site. Copies of the prospectus, registration forms, banquet reservation forms 
and discount coupons for admission are available on the IAW website: 
http://idahoartistryinwood.org 
 
For specific questions, contact: Doug Rose (208) 387-0492. roseboise@yahoo.com  

Fun Wood Facts - North Dakota State University notes 
that the best honey in the world comes from 
Basswood flowers. 
Native Americans made thread and tangle-free rope 
from the inner bark and even stitched wounds with the 
thread from Basswood trees. 
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 David Sharp 
8937 Craydon Dr. 
Boise, Idaho 83704 

  

.ǳǎȅ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ hŎǘƻōŜǊΩǎ  aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ  


